
NOTE:  This guidance (mistakenly issued under a duplicate number 

(FMCSA-D&A-CLEAR-382.723-FAQ001) that has since been corrected) was 

rescinded on January 27, 2022, and is no longer in effect.  Please see revised 

guidance FMCSA-D&A-CLEAR-382.725-FAQ001(2022-01-27). 
 

 

FMCSA-D&A-CLEAR-382.725-FAQ001 
Q&A 
How will State Driver Licensing Agencies (SDLAs) use the Clearinghouse? 
 
Guidance:  
SDLAs will be able to query the Clearinghouse prior to completing licensing transactions, such as the 
issuance, renewal, transfer, and upgrade of a commercial driver’s license (CDL). 
 
The Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) has extended the compliance date for the 
requirement established by the Clearinghouse final rule that States query the Clearinghouse before 
completing certain CDL transactions. The SDLAs’ mandatory compliance with this requirement, currently 
due to begin on January 6, 2020, is delayed until January 6, 2023.   
 
SDLAs currently have the option to voluntarily query the Clearinghouse. 
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